
Innovative and Creative Workshop 
(KIK) was held on 20th November 2010 
at the School Meeting Room gave 
awareness to the staff of School of 
Medicine, Universiti Malaysia Sabah on 
the importance of team spirit. The 
workshop was attended by 20 staff and 
was officiated by Y. Berusaha Prof. Dr. 
Osman Ali, the Dean of the School of 
Medicine. In his speech, he encouraged 
the participants of KIK to be more 
innovative in designing things. He 
emphasized the importance of dynamic 
thinking and that each individual 
should have ideas to move forward in 
order to face challenges. The main 
objective of this workshop was to 
encourage participants to work in a 
team and provide a better 
understanding about KIK. 

The workshop started at 8.30 am and 
ended at 5.00 pm. Sincerity of each 
group in doing the task helped them to 
complete their projects that will be 
presented soon. The speakers of the 
day were Rina Norgainathai and Hellen 
Masandid. Each of the topic discussions 
were thoroughly discussed by the 
members of KIK workshop. 

In summary, the KIK Program provides 
techniques to solve the problems that 
exist in the organization, and also 
include methods to enable the KIK 
members to act in a creative and 
innovative way to produce something 
new through imaginative skills in 
enhancing the delivery service system 
to customers. 


